THE FRIENDS OF THE TRAP GROUNDS

 Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 6 March 2018
at St Margaret’s Institute, Polstead Road, Oxford
1. Introduction: Alan Allport, in the Chair, welcomed approximately 45 people to the eleventh Annual General Meeting. Fifteen apologies for absence were noted. The meeting was declared quorate.
2. Minutes of the AGM held on 7 March 2017 were unanimously approved, with no matters arising.
3. Progress Report: Alan Allport presented an illustrated account of work done in accordance with our constitutional remit of Conservation, Education, and Recreation. Conservation: invasive scrub willows were cleared from the reed bed to prevent it from drying out; to promote future growth, 400 sq m of reeds were cut (the first block to be cut on an annual rotational basis); several dozen native trees and shrubs were planted; the north-west bay of Swan Pond was dredged to remove silt and invasive reeds, and (on the advice of Environment Agency hydrologists) two inlets were created along the Mill Stream; the meadows and glades were scythed; wildflower seeds were sown; and work was begun on creating a ferny hollow in the southern woodland. Education: we conducted extended surveys of our slow-worms and grass snakes, in partnership with the Amphibian and Reptile Group UK; installed low-cost information panels on a seasonal basis around the site; organised a May Morning birdsong walk and Family Spring Watch Day; and sponsored the painting of vandal-proofed murals on both sides of the Frenchay Road bridge, depicting flora and fauna of the Trap Grounds. Recreation: to improve public safety we felled or pruned a considerable number of unsafe trees, and organised rubbish blitzes. Alan's report was unanimously approved.
4. Future Plans: in the next year we plan to rebuild the vandalised bird hide; continue to landscape the ferny hollow; install log seats for visitors; continue managing the reed bed (as above); do regular rubbish blitzes; and organise another guided bird-song walk on May Morning, and a Family Springwatch event on 20 May. 

5. Financial Report: Catherine Robinson presented the annual accounts. Total income in 2017 was £2,739, and total expenditure was £5,836. The bank balance at 31 December 2017 was £3,542. Our biggest items of expenditure are always the fees of professional contractors (tree surgeon, dredging company, etc.) and the services of Oxford Conservation Volunteers. Grants may be available for one-off projects, but for routine conservation work we rely on donations from individuals, and it should be noted that such donations were almost £1,000 less than in the previous year. (The proposed new visitors' leaflet with membership form should help to redress this deficit.) The statement of accounts was unanimously approved.
6. Appointment of Next Year's Committee: Offers by current members Alan Allport, Jim Campbell, Bob Cowley, Sam Crofts, Tom Evans, Linda Losito, Boyd Roberts, and Catherine Robinson were unanimously endorsed. Miranda Robinson, retiring from the Committee, was thanked for her valuable service. 
7. Questions and Comments from the Floor: concerns were raised about the dumping of vegetation by the groundsman of Phil & Jim School and about the unnecessarily intrusive use of artificial lighting in the school playground. Both concerns will be referred to the Head Teacher. 
8. Oxford Swift City: Emily Seccombe gave a brief presentation about the RSPB's current project.
9. After a break for refreshments, members of the Committee presented a selection of Nicola Devine's photographs of the wildlife of the Trap Grounds. Nicola's contribution to community appreciation of wildlife was warmly applauded. 
Catherine Robinson 
(Hon. Secretary, The Friends Of The Trap Grounds)

